BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 26 June 2006 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road

Present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, Tony Smith, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely.

1.  Apologies

John Pritchett, Peter Stubbs.

2. Minutes of the Meeting on 24 April 2006

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record. 

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes

Minute 3, Re Previous Minute 7: Welcome to Bradway Sign. Stephen George had asked for this to be erected before September if possible, but the timing was determined by the Council Traffic Management Team in the light of priorities, road safety being the highest priority. It was agreed to ask Peter Stubbs to enquire further, as he knows members of the Team. Tony Smith asked that the sign be placed to the far side of the junction of Bradway Road and Greenhill Parkway, so that Lower Bradway was clearly inside Bradway. 

Action: Peter Stubbs to contact Traffic Management Team

Minute 3, Re Previous Minute 8 (d): Sheffield Development Framework. Peter Stubbs sent a report that two of BAG’s three suggestions for amendments had been accepted and incorporated.

Minute 7 (a): HGV Ban through Holmesfield. Stephen George had written to Bernard Hoare, Chair of the Holmesfield Village Society and a Parish Councillor, who had indicated that although the Society had not formally monitored the number of HGVs passing through the village, it was clear to them that there had been a big reduction. Where HGVs were seen by residents they were encouraged to report them to the Parish Council who passed the information on to the Standards Agency for possible prosecution.

Minute 9 (a): Condition of Road Surfaces. On 20 June Streetforce had confirmed that Twentywell Lane, Twentywell Road and Tinker's Corner had been inspected and that all necessary repairs would be carried out within the next 4 to 6 weeks.

Minute 9 (b): Weeds Growing through Footpaths. Streetforce had replied that it was aware that there had been problems with weed-growth in areas newly resurfaced. It was meeting with the contractors to see what could be done to avoid the problem in future, and a further spraying of the affected areas with weedkiller had taken place.

Minute 9 (c): Roadside Trees. Streetforce had indicated that where tree roots were causing damage to footpaths or walls, it was now Council policy to remove the tree entirely. It could replant if requested. The Committee accepted that the initiative would have to come from the households adjacent to the site of the removed tree.

Minute 9 (e): Rubbish in Moorview Golf Range. Following an intervention by Environmental Services, most of the rubbish had been removed. A pile of soil remained that might conceal further rubbish, but was much less of an eyesore.

4. Chairwoman’s Report

(a) The Onyx Environmental Trust Tax Credit Scheme had awarded £12,000 towards the development of the Old School Field, but had made it conditional on the Sheffield City Council matching it with an equal sum. The Council had indicated that no new money was available for this purpose, but discussions were taking place with the Trust about whether what had already been spent on the Field—especially on the five-a-side pitch— and the future costs of maintenance and insurance could be counted as match-funding. In this way it was hoped that the £12,000 would still be released.

(b) The Bradway Neighbourhood Association, which had wound up one year ago, had now distributed its remaining funds to local causes, and had given £6,000 towards the development of the Field.

(c) A planter would be obtained for outside the shops and café on Bradway Road. This had been paid for by the shopkeepers themselves.

5. Planning Applications

(a) Dorothy Astle reported that the appeal by Kingslodge Estates against the refusal of planning permission for 218 Twentywell Lane had been turned down by the Planning Inspector. A lengthy report giving reasons had recently been sent to BAG. Stephen George agreed to summarise the report and display the summary in the notice board.

(b) Stephen George reported that the planning application by the Moorview Golf Driving Range to erect a two-storey driving range had been accepted subject to requirements for the renewal and replacement of boundary fencing so as to prevent golf balls endangering users of the adjacent public rights-of-way.

6. Bradway Bugle

Stephen George reported on a meeting that he had held with John Baker, editor of the Bradway Bugle. John had indicated that he was happy to continue producing the Bugle, but would welcome some assistance, particularly with the content and distribution. It was agreed that this was something that BAG should take on, but that no commitments could be made until the composition of the new Committee was determined at the AGM in October.

7. Future of BAG

(a) Dorothy Astle confirmed that she would not be standing for a further term as Chair once her current mandate expired in October. It was agreed that the Committee ought to present a candidate for this position at the AGM, and that it was important to ensure that there were also sufficient willing candidates to fill all the positions on the Committee.

(b) Tony Smith suggested that more publicity needed to be given to BAG Open Meetings and the AGM, as attendance was falling. He also suggested that the new Committee consider establishing a Newsletter to keep members informed of developments, and that BAG should aim to put on a wider range of activities to foster community awareness.

8. Area Panel Meeting: Safer Neighbourhood Areas

Stephen George reported that the next South-West Area Panel (SWAP) meeting would be discussing the new Safer Neighbourhood Areas. BAG had a presentation by the police on this subject at its Open Meeting in February 2006. The Committee discussed the issue again, and did not change the view it had taken at its meeting on 1 November 2005—that it wished to see the whole of Bradway covered by the same SNA. The Secretary was asked to write to the Secretary of the SWAP asking that the view of the Committee be made clear to the members of the Area Panel, and to the meeting.

Action: Stephen George to write to the Secretary of SWAP.

9. Date and Time of Next Meeting

Committee meeting: 2 October at 7.15 p.m. 
AGM: 10 October at 7.30 p.m.

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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